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LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Martha Hurd, a Rotary Foundation Fellow was our guest speaker. 
Martha is a 1962 graduate of Mount Holyoke College and is presently teaching in 
Pennsylvania. Martha pointed out the difference between the French and the American 
Educational Systems. She stated that the French attempt to provide scholars while 
we in .America attempt to provide well rounded individuals. The French concentrate 
on a select few while we educate the masses. 

It was a pleasure to have so many members of the South Portland Kiwanis Club at our 
annual joint meeting. President Bob Hutchinson expressed his thanks to our club for 
extending an invitation to the members of the South Portland Kiwanis Club. 

Paul Proudian, Vice-Consul from our district, was a most welcome guest at our me~ting. 

ABS~S - Nat Clifford, Dan Gacetta, Ed Inness, Bob Jennings, Art Keniston, Bill 
Kilroy, Stan Milton, Walker Pierce, Bill Sheriff, Murray Smart and Henry Berry. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Nat Clifford, Bill Kilroy - Scarborough; Dick Yerxa, Dick 
Small, Bill Sheriff - Westbrook; Al DiMatteo - Ianvers, Mass.; John Toft - Miami; 
Murray Smart and Walker Pierce - Portland; Hal Roerden, ~ill Kilroy, Walker Pierce 
- Portland; John Toft - Coconut Grove, Florida; Nat Clifford, Walker Pierce, Dick 
Kilroy, Bob Jennings - Westbrook. 

PROPOSAL FOR MEMBERSHIP 

Name 
Classification 
Former Classification 
Sponsor 
Address 

Vernon K. Wilson 
Senior Active 
Communications - Radio 
Ronald Tripp 
8 Andrews Avenue, Falmouth Foreside 

If within ten days of the delivery of this "Two Lights" no objection has been filed 
in writing with tlie Secretary, the prospective member Will be eligible for the next 
steps leading to Rotary membership. 

Al "Old Spruce" Rowe reported on our Christmas Tree saJ.e. He thanked those members 
who braved the elements te aell trees. A special than.ks goes =to Ray Frost for his 
work in making this project a success. Al stated that we will probably clear approx­
imately $1700.00. 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 

To be a successful Rotarian is not easy. Individual and collective efforts for the 
good of the community give your club a good public image. If you do not consistently 
attend club meetings, you will never find out what ticks in the hearts and minds of 
your fellow Rotarians. 

FROM THE CLIPSHEET 

May the new year bring you prosperity and happiness. May it bring peace and under­
standing throughout the world. May it bring continued success to the Rotary move­
ment. May we all try to improve ourselves and our world. 
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PROGRAM - Emile Morin, an outdoorsman from Cape Elizabeth, will have slides on some 
of his experiences as well as much of his equipment. This should be an outstand­
ing program; Program Chairman Dick Small has assured me personally. 

IAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Bill Forbes and Bob Chilkott from the National Cash Register 
Company showed us a film on the history of numbers. It also explained the many 
things on the way and already here in both electronic business ma.chines and 
others operated on even more advanced and sophisticated principles. It was 
quite an education and presented in most enjoyable form. 

PROPOSALS FOR MEMBERSHIP - have been received in the following classifications: 
Military; Television, Additional. Active. If BifY member wishes to present other 
proposals in either of these categories they should see the Secretary within 10 
days. 

VICTORY DINNER - this coming meeting for the winning Team #4 in our attendance contest 
with Scarborough. The members of Team /14 will sit together at the Victory Table 
and need only order how they want their steaks done. Members of the three losing 
teams will pay $3.50 for their meal. So come and see the fun, because you 1ll be 
billed even if you don't. 

DIRECTORts MEETING - January 6, 1965 
1. Voted to set aside funds for sponsoring an exchange student this summer from 

our Matched District in France, and hopefully from the Abbeville Club. 
2. Voted $200.00 to the Family Services in South Portland to replenish the Shoe 

Fund that we established last year. This money not only furnishes shoes to 
those in the City who need them, but also allows the Agency to receive three 
times this amount again from the United Fund. 

3. Voted to Incorpora.te the Club. 
4. Decided to ask the Kiwanis Club if they would like to establish a continuing 

policy of joint meetings. The plan would be that whenever one Club had a 
meeting cancelled because of a holiday, members of that Club would meet with 
the other Club at their regular meeting. 

5. Voted to amend the By-I.e.ws of the Club to provide for Annual payment of dues 
beginning with the July 1, 1965 billing. This proposal must be voted on by 
the full membership with at least two-thirds of those present approving. 
This will be voted on at a Club Assembly sometime the first of February. 

INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION - registration forms and applications for housing have been 
received. The Convention will be in Atlantic City from May 30 to June 3, 1965. 
These of course are always outstanding Conventions, and as housing is on a first 
come, first served basis, right now is the time to finalize your plans. See 
Secretary Ron at next week's meeting for the registration forms. 

ATTENDANCE - has fallen off substantially since the end of the contest. Once again 
we stand an excellent chance of being first in the District for the Rotary year, 
and are in that position now. Let's not lose the lead. See you Wednesday. 
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PROGRAM - We should all find this very info:nnative. It will be based on the Rotary 
Magazine as well as Rotary information. 

IAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Emile Morin, a dedicated man, presented a series of pictures 
displaying his two loves, children and deep sea fishing. Fmile's "Deep Sea 
Fishing Derby for Children" and his "Children's ~y in Sports" a.re two of his 
projects. His tremendous feeling for both children and fishing was evident 
in his stories and we of Rotary doff our hats to this outstanding citizen. 

NEW MEMBERS - "This is Your Life" Ray Frost, introduced our new Rotarians John T. 
Barrows and Vernon K. Wilson. The presentation by Ray always brings the new 
members much closer in the spirit of Rotary. Welcome to the club and we all 
extend our hearty welcome. 

VICTORS - Captain Frank Lee of the winning #4 Team in our attendance contest, spoke 
briefly of his deep sorrow that all of the fried clam eaters could not partake 
of the delicious steak. This deep sorrow did not interfere with their appetites. 

NOTICE FOR THE GIRLS - Ladies Night will be Saturday, February 6, 1965, at the Grand 
View Cottage Hotel, 551 Preble Street, South Portland. Full information will 
follow in next week's Two Lights. 

ATTENDANCE: - 6 Months, July 1, 1964 - December 31, 1964 (27 Meetings) 

100'1> - Keith Dennison, Ray Frost, R. Green, Ed H. Inness, Ed L. Inness, 
A. Kenniston, D. Kilroy, J. Nadeau, w. Pierce, B. Raymond, A. Rowe, 
R. Strachan, R. Tripp, J. Vose, T. Wainwright, T. Walter, G. Wilcox, 
D. Yerxa, F. Lee (20 meetings), H. Berry (15 meetings), N. Pratt (5 
meetings), J. Barrows (4 meetings). 

96.30'1> - 26 meetings - R. Hall, R. Kilgore, D. Kinne, F. Lyman, R. Moulton, 
B. Sheriff, w. Simpson, J. Toft. 

92.6oJ, - 25 meetings - L. Carey, L. Siatras 
91.67~ - M. Sma.ll. (12 meetings) 
88.89~ - 24 meetings - B. Jennings, B. Le.my, L. Pike, H. Roerden 
85.14~ - 23 meetings - B. Bailey, A. DiMatteo, D. Kennedy 
81.48~ - 22 meetings - D. Gacetta., D. Jordan 
77.7~ - 21 meetings - B. Kilroy, s. Milton, M. Smart 
74.07~ - 20 meetings - E. Barrett 
70.37i - 19 meetings - N. Clifford 

ABSENTEES - B. Bailey, E. Barrett, N. Clifford, D. Gacetta., B. Jennings, R. Kennedy, 
R. Kilgore, D. Kilroy, B. Kilroy, B. La.my, F. Lyman, S. Milton, W. Pierce, 
H. Roerden, L. Siatras, M. Smart, M. Stimson, J. Toft, N. Pratt. 

NEWS - The report is that Turner Brown, District Governor, will be returning via the 
Queen Mary on the 28th of January. Let's all drop a card or a line to his home and 
help in his recovery. President Charles Pettengill has appointed Phil Stultz of the 
Westbrook Club to take over the duties of the office until Governor Brown has returned 
to activity. 
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PROGRAM - John Sayre of Tacoma, Washington, and Richard {Rusty) Wailes of Seattle, 
Washington, members of the USA 1960 Olympic Team winning a Gold Medal in Rowing. 

Rusty Wailes was a member of the 1956 Yale crew that represented the USA in the 
Melbourne Olympics. Both of these fine athletes are members of the Helms Hall 
of Fame. This program looks to be one of our finest and the Program Committee 
deserves congratulations for bringing these young men to us. 

IAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - The program on Rotary Information was postponed and Dick Small, 
our Program Director, did himself proud by presenting Col. Earl O. Thornton, 
Deputy Commissioner of Civil Defense for the area. Col. Thornton presented a 
short film, "About Fallout," that was very enlightening. This film made us 
aware of the threat of this deadly fallout but, when understood, protective 
measures make it less frightening. In the proper shelter and equipment ~th two 
week's supply of food and water, first aid kit, and transistor radio, the pos­
sibility of survival is very good. Be Prepared seemed to be the important mes­
sage and we all have a keener understanding of this ever present threat. 

NOTICE FOR THE GIRLS - RarARIANS: Do Not Read This Paragraph! For Women Only! 
Only wives whose names are on this list will be allowed to accompany their hus­
bands to the Third Anniversary La.dies Night Party, Saturday, February 6th -
Alice, Anita, Ann, Annette, Audrey, Aurel, Betty, Chris, Dona, Dona Lee, Dot, 
Edith, Elizabeth, Elsie, Faith, Gloria, Greta, Helen, !lean, Jane, Joan, Karen, 
I.aura, Lucy, Mabel, Margaret, Marion, Mary, May, Mildred, Myrtle, Norma, Polly, 
Priscilla, Ruth, Sheila, Suzette, Silvia, Velma, Virginia, Wendy, Zena. All our 
ladies parties have been top notch and this one will be no exception. 

Le.dies Night - Saturday, February 6, 1965, Grand View Cottage Hotel, 551 Preble 
Street, South Portland. Social Hour - 6:30 p.m., Dinner Hour - 7:30 p.m., 
dancing will follow. Menu - choice of Lobster Newburg or Roast Top Choice 
Sirloin of Beef. Price - $10.00 per couple. Please make your menu selections 
and submit reservations to Keith Dennison, Chairman, not later than January 27th. 

ABSENTEES - B. Bailey, L. Carey, N. Clifford, A. DiMatteo, D. Gacetta, B. Jennings, 
D. Kilroy, B. Kilroy, B. !.a?ey', F. Lyman, S. Milton, W. Pierce, B. Raymond, 
M. Smart, M. Stimson, J. Vose, D. Yerxa, N. Pratt, J. Barrows. 

ATI'ENDANCE - The Club average foI December was ---91. 22~. --support your club vi.th your 
attendance but if you cannot, get in your make-up. Many of the finest experi­
ences are in the visitations to other clubs. Let us try to climb the attendance 
ladder. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - J. To~ - Coconut Grove, Florida; R. Green - Rochester; M. 
Smart, A. Keniston, B. Jennings, E. Inness - Westbrook; M. Stimson, B. Kilroy, 
F. Lyman, H. Berry - Scarborough; J. Toft - Miami; W. Pierce, D. Kilroy, D. 
Yerxa - Portland; B. Bailey, E. Inness, M. Stimson, W. Pierce, N. Clifford, D. 
Kinne - Westbroolt. 

ROTARY INFORMATION - Q. What, in general, is Rotary's attitude relative to a Rotary 
club's endorsing local projects? 

A. That no Rotary club should endorse any project, no matter how meritorious, 
unless the club is prepared and willing to assume all or part of the responsi­
bility for the accomplishment of that which it endorses. 
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PROGRAM - Frank Iqman will be Program Director and he will present the program origi­
nally scheduled for the 20th of January on the Rotary Magazine. We all should 
look forward to this discussion. 

IAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Former Olympians John Sayre and "Rusty" Wailes were unable to 
speak due to other commitments and Program Director Dick Small proved again to 
be able to "pull the rabbit out of the hat" and presented a very interesting 
program. Mr. John G. Hill of Cape Elizabeth spoke briefly of Sayre and Wailes 
who had been guests in his home on their speaking tour of Maine. He then in­
troduced Miss Kathy Green of Beverly Hills, California (daughter ot Johnny 
Green) and Miss Carolyn Thornton of Jackson, Mississippi, active members of 
the Moral Rearmament movement. Miss Green spoke of the world-wide movement 
that is a growing group of dedicated young people with one goal, through the 
help of God, to raise the moral standards in all walks of life. Miss Thornton 
indicated they are looking forward to 500 college age young people from Maine to 
attend the summer session at the Home of Moral Rearmament, Mackinac Island, 
Michigan. All were touched by the dynamic approach and the feeling of complete 
dedication of these two fine young women and certainly their aims are in accord 
with the Rotary way. 

ABSENTEES - H. Berke, N. Clifford, A. DiMatteo, E. Inness, A. Keniston, D. Kennedy, 
B. Kilroy, F. Lyman, W. Pierce, B. Raymond, B. Sheriff, M. Smart, T. Wainwright, 
D. Yerxa, H. Berry, N. Pratt. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - B. Raymond, Scarborough; N. Pratt - Shaker Heights, Ohio; J. 
To:tt - Allapattah, Florida; G. Wilcox, D. Kilroy, M. Smart, B. Kilroy - Portland; 
J. Toft - Miami, Florida; C. Soule - Winter Haven, Florida; F. Lyman - Bal 
Harbour, Florida; B. Jennings - Westbrook; S. Milton - Brunswick; D. Gacetta -
Boston; B. Kilroy - Caribou; C. Soule - Winter Haven, Florida; J. Toft - Miami, 
Florida; V. Wilson, N. Clifford, W. Pierce - Portland; J. Vose, N. Pratt, 
B. Lamy, H. Roerden - Scarborough. 

NOTE - A reminder that the Le.dies Night will supplement our meeting of February 10. 
This will give us all an opportunity to visit a neighboring club and join in the 
fellowship in the Rotary spirit. 

VOCAL - The fine response to our song leader, Mark Stimson, brings the thought that 
Mark never threatens us with the "Railroad Song," like someone else that could 
be mentioned. You are a hard man, Ray, but we love you for it. 

DIRECTORS MEETING - The Directors have approved the following expenditures: 

$ 25.00 - Dinner for the School Crossing Guards. 
$200.00 - South Portland Family Welfare Service for shoes for the needy. 

ATTENDANCE NEWS - It is difficult to improve on the first place finish in November 
but our sixth place in December did leave room for improvement • Your attendance 
is important - see you at the meeting. 

ROTARY INFORMATION - Q. What is the attitude of Rotary to a club engaging in commu­
nity service activity already well handled by some other organization? 

A. A Rotary club should preferably cooperate with existing agencies. It is 
recommended that a Rotary club support an existing agency rather than create a 
new and duplicate agency. 
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PROGRAM - There will not be a meeting on the 10th as our Annual Ladies Night, Satur­
day, February 6 at the Grand View Cottage Hotel will take its place. A reminder 
that our meeting of the 17th of February will be Club Assembly night and all 
chairmen should be prepared to review the status of all programs. 

IAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Frank Lyman, Chairman of the Magazine Committee, presented a 22 
minute film strip entitled, "Our Magazine - Adventure in Friendship." The pres­
entation as made by Frank was very interesting and inf'ormati ve. We receive the 
Rotarian and enjoy the magazine from cover to cover and give very little thought 
to the necessary planning and work necessary to turn out a publication of this 
type. Together and with some other gentlemen in 124 countries we own and pub­
lish a large and important monthly periodical which goes into 136 countries. 
Our magazine is many things to many people. It is a mirror, a forum, a spark 
plug, a friend, a platform, a link - and above all else, it is Rotary's great 
communicator. This publication goes into the homes of about 400,000 Rotarians 
in all lands and into a dozen or more other countries. This publication was the 
binding tie that reached out and made Rotarians in all lands feel like friends 
and the fine articles and informative stories all in good taste and with a dig­
nity makes each and every one of us proud to be a part of it. 

We toast our magazine and all those directly responsible for its publication. 

ABSENTEES .. E. Barrett, E. Inne.s s, A . Keniston 1 D. IQ.l;r.c;>y, B. Kilroy, B. Iamy, 
W. Pierce, B. Raymond, W. Sheriff, L. Siatras, M. Smart, M. Stimson, T. Wain­
wright, D. Yerxa, D. Small, N. Pratt. 

GOODWILL ~SSADORS - J. Toft - Allapattah, Florida; F. Lyman, B. Raymond - Scarboro; 
D. Gacetta - Littleton, New Hampshire; B. Bail~y, M. Smart, S. Milton, D. Kilroy, 
N. Clifford, M. Stimson - Westbrook; A. DiMatteo - Brunswick; M. Smart, B. 
Kilroy, W. Pierce, B. Sheriff, A. Keniston, L. Wilcox, F. Lyman ~ Portland; 
C. Soule - Winter Haven, Florida; D. Yerxa - Augusta; N. Pratt - Bangor; 
A. DiMatteo - Danvers. 

MEMBERSHIP .:.. Q. What is the maximum number of members a Rotary Club should have? 

A. A Rotary Club should be composed of one member from every legitimate business 
and profession in a community. In no other way can it be truly representative of 
the community of which it is a part. When we consider the many vocations not 
represented in our club, we can only come to the conclusion that we are only a 
part of what we ought to be. To fulfill our obligation, it is each Rotarian's 
privilege to propose qualified men to fill open classifications. 
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PROGRAM - Our meeting on the 17th will be Club Assembly night and I am sure President 
Tom will make it most interesting. This is a time for review, an inventory of 
our aims and programs. We all should find this interesting and all should make 
a special effort to attend. 

LADIES' NIGHT - Saturday, February 6th, the Annual Ladies Night Dinner Dance was held 
at the Grand View Cottage Hotel and 106 Rotarians and their Rotaryannes, and 
friends enjoyed an evening of fine food, dancing, and revelry. Chairman Keith 
Dennison worked very hard and his efforts were productive and the evening was a 
success. 

Guests included Mr. and Mrs. Frank Emery (President of Westbrook Club), Mr. and 
1-irs. Carroll Martin (President of the Scarborough Club) and Mr. and Mrs. Dave 
Moody (President of the Portland Club). The enthusiastic acceptance of the gala 
evening was evident by the active participation of our President as well as 
others in a skit by the orchestra. I feel I can speak for all who attended in 
proclaiming this a true Rotary evening. 

ABSENTEES - E. Barrett, N. Clifford, A. DiMatteo, R. Frost, D. Gacetta, E. Inness, 
R. Kilgore, H. Roerden, M. Smart, M. Stimson, J. Vose, T. Wainwright, G. Wilcox, 
J • Toft, H. Berry, J • Barrows . 

HIGHLIGHT - One of the high spots of the evening was the presentation of attendance 
awards as well as a plaque presented to Past President Warren Simpson for a job 
well done. 

Perfect attendance awards -
1 year - Fil H. Inness 
2 years - Ralph Strand and Dick Yerxa 
3 years - Walker Pierce, Blaine Raymond, Alan 

Rowe, Warren Simpson and Ron Tripp. 

NEWS - Art Keniston will join an illustrious group come the 20th of February. We all 
welcome you to the new classification - husband - and wish you both the very 
best. 

CLIPSHEEI' - Foundation Fellowships. Rotary Foundation Fellowships for International 
Understanding for 1965-66 have been awarded to 148 graduate students from 29 
countries. These Fellows will study at 133 schools and universities in 34 coun­
tries. There have been 1,995 Fellowships awarded since the program began in 
1947. During the 1965-66 academic year, a Fellow is scheduled to study in Spain 
for the first time. 

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION, MAY 30 - JUNE 3, 1965 - ATLANTIC CITY .•• city by the 
sea ..• a mecca for sand and surf enthusiasts ... is one of the world's best 
known and popular resort cities ... with large hotels and motels ... with amuse­
ment piers jutting nearly a half mile into the ocean .•. with miles of beautiful 
beaches and a 6-mile-long wooden pathway known world wide as "the Boardwalk'' ••• 
a city with a year-round residency of 6o,ooo and the facilities to absorb as many 
as a half million persons on a weekend during the summer season ... these and 
other attractions belong to your host city for the 1965 convention of Rotary In­
ternational, the fi~h to be hosted by Rotarians of Atlantic City. 
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IAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Program Director Dick Small pulled another rabbit out of 
the hat and in a quick change of programs brought us two films, "Trip to 
Ala.ska" and "Water Sports." The color film, "Trip to Alaska" from Ketchikan 
to Juneau, was a beautiful trip among the many islands and fiords of the 
Alexander Archipelago. The beauty of the trip by water with a background of 
some of the most inspiring sights from the giant glacier to the pleasant 
Alaskan fishing villages is beyond my pen but those who attended well enjoyed 
the film. The second film, "Water Sports," was a very interesting film 
showing water ski sports as well as dare devil outboard drivers going through 
their paces that made one feel their idea of a boat ride was a bit rough. 
These films gave a.11 a pleasant evening and we can thank Len Goodall of the 
Goodall Boat Sales for making these films available. 

PROGtlAM • Due to a change in schedule the program originally scheduled for Feb­
ruary 17th, Club Assembly, will be held on the 24th. We should all make a 
special effort to attend in order to keep up with the programs of the Club. 

ABSENTEES - B. Bailey, L. Carey, N. Clifford, A. DiMa.tteo, E. L. Inness, 
D. Jordan, A. Keniston, R. Kilgore, D. Kilroy, B. LaJey", S. Milton, W. Pierce, 
B. Raymond, H. Roerden, M. Smart, R. Strachan, T. Wainwright, T. Walter, 
D. Yerxa. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - E. L. Inness - Dania, Florida; B. Sheriff, D. Kilroy,­
Westbrook; B. Barrett, H. Berry, T. Wainwright, B. Raymond - Scarborough; 
A. Keniston, W. Pierce, B. Kilroy, M. Smart, J. Vose - Portland; E. L. 
Inness - Sarasota Keys, Florida; J. Toft - Miami, Florida; D. Yerxa, M. 
stimson, D. Kilroy - Westbrook. 

MEMBERSHIP - Proposal for Membership to the following Classifications have been 
received: 

Food Distributor, Wholesale 
Public Defense - Land 
Television - Additional Active 

If any member has any objection to, or desires to present a proposal for 
these classifications, any objection or prQPosal must be received in writing 
by the Secretary within ten (10) days of receipt of this publication. 

ATTENDANCE - QUESTIONS & ANSWERS 
Q. I attended a meeting of rr.tY club, but shortly a~er entering the room was 
called out on an important mission and was unable to return. Do I receive 
credit for attendance? A. NO. To be credited with attendance the Rotarian 
must be present for at least sixty per cent of the time devoted to the reg­
ular meeting. 

Q. How does a club determine whether a member has been present for sixty 
per cent of the time devoted to a regular meeting? A. Each Rotary club 
develops its own method to determine this. There is no standard method. 
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I.AST WEEK'S PROGRAM - President Tom opened our Club Assembly night by playing a recording 
of a speech by Charles W. Pettengill, President of Rotary International, entitled the 
"Seven Decades of Rotary." Club Assembly consisted of a well organized review of our 
aims and progress reports from some of the chairmen. In the absence of Mark stimson, 
Ray Frost read a report on our application for a foreign student and our participation 
in this program seems assured. 

Ray Frost then presented a report on the correspondence with our matched club in 
Abbeyville, France. True to the Frost tradition a program of 35mm color slides show­
ing the views of Maine as well as club pictures, and this is narrated by Martha Hurd 
in French, was sent to Abbeyville and I am sure this program will be greatly appre­
ciated and fulfills to the letter the request made by our President as stated in "The 
ROtarian" entitled "An Invitation to World Understanding Week." 

All other phases of our Rotary participation were reviewed including Community Service 
and all aspects of this program were discussed with the assistance of Ron Tripp. The 
m"1Jlbers had a hard time listing the many areas we had participated in. It was also 
noted by the President that there is still available over $2000 and all written pro­
posals to distribute this would be appreciated. 

Frank lee presented his report on vocational service and presented some very interest­
ing proposals for programs in this area. Frank's background in this area points up 
again the very idea of Rotary. Having a complete representation of the professional 
people will give the club the firsthand knowledge of each area of endeavor. 

Bill Kilroy presented us with an up-to-date survey "Classification List for South 
Portland Rotary Club 1965. 11 This is a supplement of the fine job done by Ralph Green 
and we thank both for their work. As Chairman of the Classification Committee, Bill 
has a truly responsible job and the growth of the Club is a very important factor. 

PROGRAM - Mrs. Anne Pride of the Pride Training School will speak on the birth and growth 
of this fine establishment devoted to the aid of retarded children. 

ABSENTEES - B. Barrett, N. Clifford, D. Gacetta, R. Hall, R. Kennedy, A. Keniston, D. 
Kilroy, S. Milton, B. Raymond, W. Simpson, M. Smart, M. Stimson, G. Wilcox, H. Berry, 
D. Small. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - J. Barrows, w. Pierce - Portland; D. Gacetta - Lynnfield, Mass.; 
B. Raymond, R. Frost, T. Wainwright - Scarborough; E. L. Inness - Sarasota Keys, Fla.; 
C. Soule - Winter Haven, Fla.; G. Wilcox - Reading, Mass.; J. ~oft, M. Stimson, H. 
Roerden - Westbrook; B. Barrett, B. Lamy, A. Keniston, T. Wainwright - Scarborough; R •. 
Strachan, D. Kilroy, M. Smart - Portland; E~ ~ Inness - Sarasota, Fla.; E~ L. Inness 
- Sarasota Keys, Fla.; C. Soule - Winter Haven, Fla.; D. Yer~a, W. Pierce, N. Clifford, 
B. Bailey - Westbrook. 

MEMBERSHIP - Proposal for membership to the following classification has been received. 

Education, Secondary added Active 

If any member has any objection to, or desires to present a proposal for this classi­
fication, any objection or proposal must be received in writing by the Secretary with­
in lO ·days of receipt of this publication. The proposed member will be considered 
eligible for the next steps in Rotary membership. 

SERVICE AWARDS - Perfect attendance. 

Frank Iuma.n - 1 year 
Ray Frost - 18 years 

Congratulations. Certainly attendance is the secret to real participation and in the 
true spirit of Rotary. 

We send our fondest regards to Henry Berke who is bedridden at the present. Get well 
soon, Henry, the Club misses you. 
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IAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Program Chairman Dick Small presented Mrs. Anne Pride, Director 
of the Pride Training School for Retarded Children. Mrs. Pride presented a pro­
gram of color slides depicting the growth of the school from a staff of 2 
teachers, 1 practical nurse and herself, as Director, in 1950 through today's 
institution with a staff of 17. The birth and growth was generated from a per­
sonal situation and a deep concern to do something for these children. All who 
attended were deeply moved by the wonderful work being done by this dedicated 
woman and her staff. 

PROGRAM - At the time of this publication no program was available due to a required 
cancellation of the planned program but we know that Dick will present a fine 
program such as he has each week. 

ABSENTEES - B. Bailey, D. Gacetta, R. Green, E. L. Inness, B. Jennings, A. Keniston, 
B. Kilroy, W. Pierce, W. Sheriff, M. Smart, M. Stimson. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - A. Keniston, J. Vose - Portland; B. Raymond, T. Walter, W. 
Stimson, T. Wainwright - Scarborough; D. Kilroy - Bal Harbor, Florida; C. Soule 
- Winter Haven, Florida; L. Wilcox - Reading, M9.ss.; S. Milton, M. Smart, J. 
To~ - Westbrook. 

MEMBERSHIP - Proposal for membership to the following classifications has been 
received: 

Fire Extinguishers 
Religion, Baptist 
Car Washing {Automatic) 
Automobile Parts 

If any member has any objection or desires to present a proposal for either of 
these classifications, the objection or proposal must be received in writing by 
the Secretary within 10 days of the receipt of this publication. If no objec­
tion to or additional proposals are received the proposed member will be 
considered eligible for the next step in Rotary membership. 

NEW MEMBER - Your Directors and Classification Committee have approved Keith Thompson, 
Principal of South Portland High School, Classification - Education, Secondary 
added active. If no objection is received by your Secretary, the final process 
of Rotary membership will proceed. 

NOMINATIONS - Your Nominating Committee has presented the following slate of officers: 

President • Al.len Rowe, Jr. 
- Ralph Green 
- Ron Tripp 
- Dick Jordan 

Vice President 
Secretary 
Treasurer 
Directors - John Nato, Keith Dennison, Tom Walter, Mark Stimson 

NOTES - We welcome the return of John To~ although it didn't look right for John to 
stand up and not make a speech. 

Blaine Raymond received his usual greeting which only goes to prove absence 
makes the heart grow fonder. 

Sargeant-At-Arms Ed Inness, Jr. is certainly doing a fine job. Note the rush 
for badges when one is aware it has been forgotten. I feel at this time we 
should call him "Hawkeye." 
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!AST WEEK'S PROGRAM - The program was by Dick Kilroy on his classification, Real 
Estate, and in conjunction with this he presented a film on Port Charlotte. The 
film was a program developed by General Development, one of the largest real 
estate companies in the world. The color film showing the beautiful waterways, 
lovely homes, churches, schools and shopping centers so ably narrated by Arthur 
Godfrey, told a story that even the most dedicated of us season lovers looked 
With longing. We all thank Dick for a most interesting program and wonder who 
is the exclusive agent for General Development in Maine? 

PROGRAM - This week throughout the world Rotary International will be observing "Wide 
World Understanding Week." Of the nearly 12,000 Clubs in 127 countries, a great 
many Will participate in one form or another. Blaine Raymond and his committee 
have come up with what looks to be one of our best meetings. 

The French Consul Agent for Maine, Dr. Paul 0. Proudian, has helped us plan a 
most interesting meeting. He will give a short talk on "French Culture and Cus­
toms" and he also arranged to bring the St. Joseph's French Club, a group of 
thirteen young ladies and their President Miss Claire Boldoc to sing and present 
two short playlets. 

The singing group are known as the "Misdemeaners" and will sing two songs in 
French. Following this, the actors group will present a brief performance from 
"Le Bourgeois Gentilhemme" by Moliere and another from "L'Annonce faite a Marie" 
by Paul Claudel. One of the girls will translate so the non-French speakers 
will know what ' s going on. 

This should make a most interesting evening and if you have a friend of French 
extraction or otherwise it would be nice to bring him as a guest. We would like 
to build up the attendance at the meeting to show them a good audience. The 
girls are coming from No. Windham - you should do your best to be there - let's 
try for 100~. 

ABSENTEES - E. Barrett, K. Dennison, A. DiMatteo, R. Kennedy, A. Keniston, B. Kilroy, 
W. Pierce, W. Sheriff, W. Simpson, M. Smart, M. Stimson, R. Strachan, T. Wain­
wright. 

MEMSElRSHIP - Proposal for membership to the following classification has been 
received: 

Commercial, Telephone 

If any member has an objection to, or desires to present a proposal for this 
classification, any objection or proposal must be received in writing by the 
Secretary within ten (10) days of receipt of this publication. 

NOMINATIONS - The following is a revised slate presented by your Nominating Committee. 
Due to personal reasons Ralph Green requested his name be withdrawn. 

President - Allen Rowe, Jr. 
Vice President - John Nadeau 
Secretary - Ron Tripp 
Treasurer - Dick Jordan 
Directors - Keith Dennison, Tom Walter, Mark Stimson, Ba.lph Strachan 

PROJEC'TS - All requests for projects pertaining to the balance of funds must be 
received in writing by your secretary by the 1st of April. 
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I.AST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Program Director Blaine Raymond presented Dr. Paul O. Proudian, 
the French Consul Agent for Maine, who gave a short but very enlightening talk 
on the French Education Field and the many steps and obstacles that must be met 
and overcome in order to go on to college. To prove many of his points, the 
Consul cited statistics of actual hours of homework necessary and hours required 
of actual school attendance. This talk was in conjunction with "Wide World 
Understanding Week." Following this, four young ladies from St. Joseph's 
College at North Windham, Maine, presented two short plays in French and even if 
some did not understand the dialogue the introduction was so well done that they 
were well appreciated a.nd comprehended. These delightful young ladies were to 
be congratulated for their fine performance. To make a fine program outstanding 
this was followed by a group of selections by the nMiss Demeanors", a singing 
group from St. Joseph's College. These seven young ladies sang a variety of 
songs, in beautiful harmony, from Calypso to "Rock 'n Roll" and a French Boating 
song. The delightful music made for a complete evening and one of tl~e finer 
programs we have had. 

PROGRAM - Miss Dorothy Crosby, Traffic Training Instructor, New England Telephone and 
Telegraph Co., Boston, Mass., will present a very interesting talk on the proper 
use of the telephone in business. With her will be Roy Brown, Commercial Repre­
sentative, NET&T, Lewiston Office. We all should find this very interesting and 
all reports indicate this is a program not to miss. See you at Rotary. 

ABSENTEES - N. Clifford, K. Dennison, A. DiMatteo, Ed H. Inness, Ed L. Inness, B. 
Jennings, A. Keniston, S. Milton, W. Pierce, H. Roerden, B. Sheriff, W. Simpson, 
M. Smart, J. Vose, D. Yerxa, D. Small, N. Pratt. 

PERFECT ATTENDANCE - President Tom presented Dick Kilroy his pin for three years 
perfect attendance. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - M. Stimson, Ed Inness, B. Bailey - Westbrook; K. Dennison, 
R. Green - Scarborough; B. Sheriff - Bangor; W. Simpson - Boston; W. Pierce, 
R. Strachan - Portland; R. Green - Franklin, N. H.; D. Gacetta - Manchester, 
Conn.; C. Soule - Winter Haven, Fla.; B. Raymond, D. Kennedy, H. Berry - Scar­
borough; A. Keniston - Clearwater, Fla.; W. Pierce, M. Smart - Portland. 

MEMBERSHIP - The Board of Directors have approved the request of John Tof't for "Past 
Service Membership." 

Proposal for membership to the following classification has been received. 

Television, Additional Active 

If any member has any objection to, or desires to present a proposal for this 
classification, any objection or proposal must be received in writing by the 
Secretary within 10 days of receipt of this publication. The proposed member 
will be considered eligible for the next steps in Rotary membership. 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS 1965-1966 - All should make it a point to attend as the slate of 
officers presented by your nominating committee 'Will be presented and election 
will follow. There were no additional nominations for the offices last week. 
Support your club and attend especially on this night to show your full support 
to your present and future officers. 

PROJECTS - Be sure to submit all requests for projects by the first of April as 
Presi'dent Tom said, "We have some fine suggestions but this is money you have 
earned and you should participate in its distribution." 
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I.AST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Program Director Dick Small introduced Miss Dorothy Crosby, Traffic 
Tfaining Instructor of the NET&T Co. of Boston. She presented a very amusing as 
well as informative talk on telephone use in business, pointing up failures in 
p~operly presenting oneself, as well as our business on phone conversation. The 
p:rogram was everything that had been promised and of great interest to all attending. 

PROGRAf-1 - Bill Loyne, Assistant Superintendent of the Boys Training Center will speak to 
the Club. This appears to be another must program for all. 

OPPORTUNITY KNOCKS - Last September our directors discussed the possibility of having 
another project to raise funds for our Club's Scholarship Fund. Ray Frost described 
the plan used by a club he belonged to that had been very successful over a period 
of years. This plan involved bringing a college glee club in for a concert and 
promoting it into a fund raising project. Ray was asked to see if our Cl:ub could 
undertake a similar project. Correspondence started last October. The clincher 
came last Wednesday when Ray wa.s able to present a concrete proposal to our Direc­
tors. The proposal offered an opportunity they could not pass up. There was no 
risk invblved. The amount that could be made to help our Scholarship Fund would 
depend 9nly on how well the Club responds. 

The University of Maine Glee Club, on its way to sing at the World's Fair in 
New York, will give a concert in South Portland for us Wednesday, May 5th, for 
practically free. All we have to do is to feed and house them. The Directors voted 
to skip our regular meeting of May 5th, but we would feed the 57 Glee Club members 
at Howard · Johnson's with Tom presiding at the regular time. This would take care of 
those visitors who might be coming and any of our own members who could not attend 
the concert.. Attendance credit will be given for attendance a.t the Concert. 

The 57' members of the Glee Club are about equally divided between the two sexes. 
Th~ Chairman of the Housing Committee will soon want you to volunteer your guest room 
and a breakfast for one or two of these U of M students. Talk it over with the boss 
now so you will be ready to answer when the Chainnan calls. 

Ed H. Inness was appointed General Chairman by President Tom and has already 
gone to work. Eight of our members attended the U of M: Berry, Inness, Milton, 
Moulton, Rowe, Vose, Wilcox and Yerxa. More next week. 

MEMBERSHIP - A leave of absence has been granted L. Carey for the months of April and May. 

PROPOSAL FOR MEMBERSIITP - IJ.oyd Knight sponsored by Bob Jennings, Classification - Tele­
vision, Additional Active; and Miles Kelley sponsored by Tom Walter, Classification 
- Comnamications, Telephone. If any member has an objection or presents a proposal. 
for these classifications~ any object or proposals must be received in writing by 
the Secretary within ten (10) days of this publication. 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS 1965-1966 - There were no additional nominations from the floor and 
President Tom requested Secretary Ron Tripp cast a blanket ballot for the slate pro­
posed by the Nomin~ting Committee. President - Allen Rowe, Jr., Vice President -
John Nadeau, Secretary - Ron Tripp, Treasurer - Dick Jordan, Directors - Keith 
Dennison, Tom Walter, Mark qtim.son and Ralph Strachan. 

PROJECT MONEY - Please submit all requests at once. April 7th is the date the Directors 
will apportion out the money a.nd be sure all needy projects have our support. 

Portland Rotary's Golden Anniversary Celebration - Tickets will be available for 
this affair that will be held in the State of Maine Ballroom, Saturday, April 10th. 
All wish_ing 'to attend should contact Toby Anderson by April 5th for reservations. 
The highlight of this celebration is the r.~ception for our President of Rotary 
International, Charles W. Pettengill and Mrs. Pettengill, which will be held at 6:30 
and dinner will be served at 7:30, dancing will follow. 
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NAME CLASSIFICATION 

Bruce Bailey Industrial Rubber Products 
Earlon Barrett Gasoline Dispensing Equipment 
Henry Berke Senior Active 
Henry Berry III Law-General Practice 
Larry Carey Drugs-Distributing 
Nat Clifford Excavating Contracting 
Keith Dennison Pharmacist 
Al DiMatteo Granite Monuments-Distributing 
Ray Frost Senior Active 
Dan Gacetta Chocolate Products-Distributing 
Ralph Green Specialty Foods-Distributing 
Ron Hall Carbonated Beverages 
Ed H. Inness Photography-Developing & Printing A. A. 
Ed L. Inness Photography-Developing & Printing 
Bob Jennings Television 
Dick Jordan Commercial Banking 
Art Keniston Newspaper-Classified 
Dick Kennedy Canned Goods-Distributing 
Ralph Kilgore Education-Elementary 
Dick Kilroy Real Estate 
Bill Kilroy Refined Oil Products-Distributing 
Don Kinne Laundry Machinery•Manufacturing 
Bob La.my Electrical Appliances-Retailing 
Frank Lee Education-Secondary 
Frank Lyman Motor Freight Transportation 
Stan Milton Radio 
John Minott Florist 
Robert Motil.ton Plumbing & Heating 
John Nadeau Publicity-Outdoor Advertising 
Walker Pierce Automobile Retailing 
Lloyd Pike Sea Moss-Processing 
Blaine Raymond Motels 
Harold Roerden Refined Oil Products-Marketing Engineer 
Al Rowe, Jr. Building Materials-Distributing 
Bill Sheriff Boiler Manufacturing 
Lou Siatras Dentistry 
WarreD; Simpson Retail Hardware 
Richard Small Insurance-General 
Murray Smart Trade Associations-Insurance 
Chet Soule Past Service 
Mark Stimson Real Estate A. A. 
Ralph Strachan Groceries-Merchandising 
John Toft Senior Active 
Ron Tripp Retail Fuel 011 
John Vose Senior Active 
Ted Wainwright Potato Farmer 
Tom Walter Refined Oil Products-Distributing 
Granville Wilcox Pickle Distributing 
Dick Yerxa Garden Supplies 

SOUTH PORTLAND ROTARY CLUB 
RONALD E. TRll'l'. Secretary 

170 MUSSEY STREET 
SOUTH PORTLAND, MAl~E 

Warren S. Simpson 
5 Linwood Street 
South Portland, Malne S-6 

BUSINESS HOME 
PHONE PHONE 

799-1753 Same 
772-0617 799-0127 

772-8038 
799-5257 Same 
799-3230 Same 
799-6600 Same 
799-6820 Same 
799-3136 Same 

799-7758 
799-4555 Same 
772-5551 799-5707 
773-3871 772-7753 
799-7571 799-3280 
799-7571 799-4984 
772~4661 799-0525 
773-5349 799-2526 
775-5811 772-3194 
799-5843 Same 
773-2024 774-5536 
799-2221 799-6153 
799-2211 799-7161 
799-1581 799-2465 
799-5575 799-6594 
799-2481 773-4239 
772-0572 799-2577 
772-0181 799-5090 
772-4638 883-6457 
799-6062 Sa.me 
773-4768 799-o876 
799-7333 781-4212 
799-1515 799-5757 
774-0289 Same 
774-2664 799-6149 
799-5825 799-6552 
799-5665 Same 
799-6823 799-2116 
799-6191 799-0227 
799-5541 774-8814 
799-3905 Same 

799-2423 
799-2221 781-4652 
773-0211 799-5648 

799-0376 
799-7144 799-6636 
772 .. 19.41 799-4309 
799-o6ol Same 
799-22ll 799-5260 
799-6375 Same 
799-2241 773-5235 
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